Chelan county Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21595 Lake Wenatchee Highway  Leavenworth, WA  98826

(509) 763-3034

September 1, 2010

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by president, Bob Love at 7:00pm.

MINUTES:  JoAnn motioned to approve August minutes and was seconded by Marlene.  The motion was carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  No change since last report. There is $2375.53 in the checking account.  Karen motioned to approve and was seconded by JoAnn.  The motion was carried. 

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:  There have been 15 calls this month and 2 state mobilizations.  Some of our guys just got back from Stevens County.  There have been 6 motorcycle accidents and 1 plane crash.

Kathy Gibbs has been ill and is coming home from the hospital tonight.  Rollie’s stepmother had a knee replacement is doing very well.  Rod’s Dad broke his hip and is doing well.  George is doing well but still cannot put weight on his foot.

We have permission to park our vehicles in the state park for the yard sale. 

Marlene introduced her guest, Judy Kennedy to the group.  She would like to join the auxiliary!

OLD BUSINESS:  Jo bought some tarps and will put them upstairs. She mentioned again to be sure and get a name and number for anyone donating large furniture. Stuffed animals have been set aside for Jacque to take home and clean.  Becky shared that one of our banners is missing.  The banners originally came from Pepsi and maybe they would donate more.  Jacque talked to serve Wenatchee and asked the group for ideas regarding a proposal to them.  They only take what is needed at any given moment.  She will call them, tell them what we have and ask if a volunteer could stop over and check out the merchandise.  
Karen said cashiers are needed and she knows how the tables should be set up. When setting up tables, a width of 3 people is needed between them. Marlene mentioned that a lot of stuff would have to be moved out of the way to get the clothing tables out of the container.    Margaret will get cash for the cash box.  Lois will need someone to help her in holding because Kathy G. will not be here.  Lisa volunteered to be an alternate on Sunday.  It was decided that members will bring their own lunch on Friday, and we would purchase Pizza on Saturday. Barb S. will bring her canopies.  Pepper will make sold signs and she also has canopies and clothing tables.  Ev has already made signs for the holding area.  Jimi will make forms.  It was suggested packing customer  purchases in boxes to cut down on the amount left over.  
Pat Bottoms will loan us her big coffee pot for the sale.  Sharon has already purchased coffee.  Sharon brought labels for members to use on their baked goods.  She requested two tables for the bake sale, to be placed across the front of the doors.  Sharon took questions from the floor and asked members what they were baking. 
Our work day for Friday will be 8:30 – 6:00pm.  We will take drop offs until 6:00pm. 

NEW BUSINESS:  Marlene donated mayonnaise and put it upstairs.  

JoAnn motioned to adjourn and was seconded by Becky.  The motion was carried and the meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm.

The next meeting is Wednesday, October 6 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary. 

